From: "Mochrie, Paul" <Paul.Mochrie@vancouver.ca>

To: "Direct to Mayor and Council - DL"

Date: 9/24/2023 3:36:08 PM
Subject: Half-masting notification

Mayor and Council,

I am writing to advice that we are planning to lower flags on City facilities to half-mast in commemoration of two very sad events that have transpired today:

- The line-of-duty death of RCMP Constable Rick OBrian. Constable OBrian was killed while executing a search warrant in Coquitlam.
- The death of former Vancouver City Councillor Nancy Chiavario. Nancy Chiavario served 6 years with the City of Vancouver from 1993-1999 and 7 years as a Park Board commissioner from 1986-1993, contributing a total of 13 years of dedicated public service.

Neither of the above circumstances falls within the provisions of the Flag Policy that call for half-masting. However, the policy provides for exceptions subject to approval of Council.

If you have any questions or concerns regarding the decision to lower flags to half-mast in this instance, please let me know as soon as possible.

Many thanks, Paul

Paul Mochrie (he/him)
City Manager
City of Vancouver
paul.mochrie@vancouver.ca



The City of Vancouver acknowledges that it is situated on the unceded traditional territories of the xwma0kbyom (Musqueam), Smwxlwú7mesh (Squamish), and səlilwəta (Tsleil-Waututh)Nations.